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4400 Hays Drive

Chowchilla, CA 93610

TEL: (559) 665-1027

TRIANGLE T WATER DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF THE  REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING
December 9, 2021
Those present at the meeting via Zoom teleconference included

Directors: Lucas Avila, Dirk Vlot, Michael York, Molly Thurman
Others: Sarah Woolf, Chase Hurley, Jeanne Zolezzi, Brad Samuelson, Jason Littleton, Samantha Lopes, Julia Berry, Kristi Robinson, Chris Montoya, Tracy Walker, Devon Kizirian, Don Wright

Roll Call
President Lucas Avila called the meeting to order at 10:53 AM and asked for a reading of the participant lists.
Public Comment:

No Public Comment
Emergency Proclamation Authorizing Remote Teleconference

Triangle T Water District Board of Directors Reconsidered the Circumstances of the State of Emergency and Determine that The State of Emergency continues to directly impact the ability of the members to meet safely in person and/or State or Local Officials continue to impose or recommend measures to promote social distancing. Director Molly Thurman made a motion to approve the meeting proclamation and Director Michael York seconded.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote, with Director Ochoa absent. 

Minutes

Minutes from the Board Meetings of November 10, 2021 were reviewed.  Director Molly Thurman made a motion to approve the minutes and Director Michael York seconded.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously, with Director Ochoa absent. 

Budget

The accounts payable and financial report was reviewed by Chase Hurley. Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the accounts payable and budget report and seconded by Director Michael York.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously, with Director Ochoa absent. 
The Fourth Quarter Assessment has not been billed as directed previously by the board due to the amount of funds in reserves. Staff recommends not billing the 4th Quarter Assessment of 2021.   Director Molly Thurman made a motion to defer the 2021 4th Quarter Assessment, and seconded by Director Dirk Vlot.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously, with Director Ochoa absent. 

Chase Hurley presented the 2022 Draft Budget. Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the 2022 Draft Budget, and seconded by Director Michael York.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously, with Director Ochoa absent. 
Water Operations

Chase Hurley informed the board that there was nothing to report on the water operations at this time due to no water coming into the district. 
2022 Wheeling Agreement

Chase Hurley reported the Wheeling Agreement with Central California Irrigation District allows both districts to move promptly when transferring water. Director Molly Thurman made a motion to approve the 2022 Wheeling Agreement with amended language pertaining to the 2017 Subsidence Agreement or any other updated areas, and seconded by Director Michael York.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously, with Director Ochoa absent. 
2022 Mitigation Agreement 
Chase Hurley reported that Director Lucas Avila and himself met with Case Vlot of Cross Creek Farms, John Wiersma of San Luis Canal Company, and Jarret Martin of Central California Irrigation District to negotiate the terms of the new agreement.  The new agreement will begin in January of 2022 and be a 5-year agreement. The Board will give direction in Closed Session. 
Siphon Pipeline Easement Update

Sarah Woolf informed the board that we are awaiting a ruling from the court on the condemnation of the Dirk Vlot property.  Once the court ruling is final, then the District can move forward with the completion of the easement. 
The Case Vlot easement will be moving forward after a few final changes; to be completed by the end of the year. 
Annexation Update

Annexation is moving forward with Madera County LAFCO 
Appropriative Water Right (AWR)

Sarah Woolf reported that there is nothing new to report. Staff is continuing to work with State Water Resource Control Board (SWRCB) on the Permeant AWR.  The 2022 Temporary AWR is being submitted via the SWRCB portal.  Landowners are able to divert water off the By-Pass with no fish screen as they have historically done, since it is not part of this permit.  Diversions with no fish screen would benefit the aquifer but not create a beneficial use credit for the landowner. Reggie Hill of the flood district has always given permission to temporarily divert as long as the adjacent landowners complied with his operational guidelines..
Red Top Landowner Meeting 

Sarah Woolf reported that an update to the Red Top brochure is in the works. The update will highlight the Redtop area recharge efforts. Next Meeting is tentatively scheduled for early February of 2022.
Other Business
None
Comments from the Board

None
Closed Session

The Board met in closed session to confer with legal counsel on the anticipated mitigation agreement.. No reportable action was taken. 
Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 12:08 pm.

___________________

Secretary: Sarah Woolf
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